DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY



ST. LOUIS DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 8945 LATTY AVENUE BERKELEY, MISSOURI 63134

February 9, 2015

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF

Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP)

SUBJECT: Completion of Mallinckrodt Burial Trench and Grit Chamber Removal

Ms. Karen M. Burke Director of Environmental Remediation Mallinckrodt, Inc. 675 McDonnell Blvd. Hazelwood, MO 63042

Dear Ms. Burke:

This letter is to acknowledge Mallinckrodt's completion of the unreacted ore (URO) burial trenches in Plant 6 West Half (6WH) and the grit chamber in Plant 7 West (7W). Two agreements were executed between the US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) and Mallinckrodt. The first agreement was executed on 15 June 2007 to include burial trenches 1-9 in Plant 6WH. An amendment to that agreement was executed on 7 December 2011 and included burial trench 10, also in Plant 6WH. The second agreement was executed on 31 October 2014 and included the removal of the grit chamber in Plant 7W.

On 14 August 2008, the USACE received notification stating that URO trenches 1-6 had been removed. The USACE Remedial Action Contractor (RAC) verified via visual inspection that the burial trenches were adequately removed in accordance with the Plant 6WH Delineation Agreement. The USACE then proceeded with remediation of this area under the Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP).

On 20 November 2009, the USACE received email notification stating that URO trenches 7-9 had been removed. The USACE RAC verified via visual inspection that the burial trenches were adequately removed in accordance with the Plant 6WH Delineation Agreement. The USACE then proceeded with remediation of this area under FUSRAP.

On 8 April 2013, the USACE received email notification stating that URO trenches 10 had been removed. The USACE RAC verified via visual inspection that the burial trenches were adequately removed in accordance with the Plant 6WH Delineation Agreement. The USACE then proceeded with remediation of this area under FUSRAP.

On 2 February 2015, the USACE received email notification stating that the grit chamber in Plant 7W had been removed. The USACE RAC verified via visual inspection that the structure was adequately removed in accordance with the Plant 7W Delineation Agreement. The USACE will proceed with remediation of this area under FUSRAP along with the remediation of Destrehan Street East of Hall Street.

If you have any questions or comments please contact Susan Adams at 314-422-7205 or Susan,L,Adams@usace.army.mil.

Sincerely,

Gerald D. Allen

FUSRAP Program Manager